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SHORT TERM PUBLIC NOTICE OF NETWORK CHANGE UNDER RULE 51.333 – Amended  

 

NOTE:  The original notice for this project was issued on April 25, 2013, 
under Rule 51.329(A).  This AMENDED NOTICE is being issued to provide 
additional information regarding Hurricane Sandy’s destruction of facilities.  

 
Hurricane Sandy’s Destruction of Facilities  

 
May 10, 2013 
 
 
Hurricane Sandy destroyed certain copper network facilities in Queens, New York during 
October/November 2012.  These facilities previously were used to provide service to the locations 
listed in Attachment A.  Access to these facilities is no longer available.  In connection with Hurricane 
Sandy, Verizon activated its disaster response plan for the affected areas.1  Since the storm, Verizon 
has been working to provide alternative platforms in place of damaged copper facilities in these 
areas, primarily using more advanced fiber facilities. 
 
Verizon will post a copy of this notice on its website.   
 
Carrier: 
 
Verizon New York Inc., 140 West Street, New York, NY  10007 
 
Contact:  For additional information on these planned network changes, please contact: 
 
Kevin Green 
Director, Federal Government Relations 
1300 I St NW, Room 400W,  
Washington, DC USA 20005  
(202) 515-2464 
 

                     
1
 In the event of disasters that prompt the triggering of a disaster recovery plan, the Commission granted Verizon a 

limited waiver of the advanced notification and waiting period requirements associated with its network disclosure 

rules (47 C.F.R. §§ 51.325-335), permitting affected carriers to concentrate on restoration efforts and execution of 

disaster recovery plans.  See In the Matter of Petition of BellSouth Corporation for Special Temporary Authority and 

Waiver to Support Disaster Planning and Response, Order, 21 FCC Rcd 6518, ¶ 19 (2006).  This amendment relates 

back to the original filing, and the Commission’s waiver applies here. 



Implementation Date: On or after October 29, 2012 
 
Description of the Network Change(s); Location; Impact(s):  
As a result of Hurricane Sandy, Verizon copper network facilities are no longer available to provide 
service at the locations listed in Attachment A, and certain unbundled network elements are no 
longer available for these locations. 
 



Attachment A 
 
 
1. All copper outside plant facilities (feeder, distribution, and loops) associated with the Verizon 

wire center located at 216 Beach 81st Street, Queens, NY.  CLLI:  NYCQNYBH (Belle Harbor) 
with the exception of the addressees below where there are working copper facilities. 

 

Municipality Street  Building Number 

Rockaway Beach Hammels Blvd 
81-01, 81-02, 81-03, 81-04, 81-05, 82-01, 
82-02, 82-03 

Rockaway Beach Rockaway Beach Blvd 
81-05, 82-02, 84-10, 84-12, 84-14, 84-16, 
84-18, 85-02, 85-10 

 


